
PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT
BOARD MEETING

January 16, 2018
1. Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance: 
Meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call.  

2. Roll Call:

Members Present:

Chairman, Richard Drinen

Clerk, Barbara Timberman

Member, Patricia Treharne Member, Lois Barnes 


Member, Robert Rose 

A quorum was established.
Staff Present:

Fire Chief, Josh Tope 

        Office Manager, Mindy Mohler
 
Captain, Dominic Garcia Firefighter, Jon Arnold
        Firefighter, Derek Day
             
Firefighter, Kris Jordan        Public Present:


Sue Drinen



Bob Timberman


Larry Young
Lynne Young

3. Administrative Remarks:
Chairman Drinen welcomed Sarah Benatar, Sue Walka from Coconino County and Jeff Sundheimer from JP Morgan Chase Bank. He explained to the Board that at our next February meeting, Chief Tope would have his first formal review and the Board should be thinking of what they wanted to discuss with him. Chairman Drinen pointed out that our May Board meeting may have to be held at the Sanitary District board room as the County may be using the Fire Station for voting purposes. 
4. Presentation, Discussion and Vote: Presentation by Sarah Benatar, Coconino County Treasurer, on County run accounts and the possible move of Pinewood Chase Accounts under the County Treasurer
County Treasurer Benatar introduced herself, Sue Walka Coconino County Chief Deputy Treasurer and Jeff Sundheimer Executive Director with JP Morgan Chase Bank. She briefly went over the County Treasurer office’s duties. Mrs. Benatar went over their strategic plan that their office implements in their office. She also stated that they went out to bid for credit card/debit card E-Commerce and also Bank and Depository Services which was with Wells Fargo for over 20 years and now is with JP Morgan Chase Bank. She said that for 2016 taxes they had an increase in tax collections at this point in time they have less than $900,000 outstanding in taxes which is an over 99% collection rate and an all time high.  Mrs. Benatar stated that the County Treasurers Office is responsible for the pooled investment portfolio which runs between $180 - $240 million dollars. She reported that they had a 1.26% positive investment portfolio yield as well. Mrs. Benatar stated that her primary objective is safety followed by liquidity and return. She went over some of the Counties statutory rules and laid out total assets and funds on deposit for FY17 with the County. Next Mrs. Benatar introduced Jeff Sundheimer who explained the interconnectedness between the Bank to the County and their clients. Mr. Sundheimer explained some of the statutory rules they must follow or rules that govern Fire Districts. 
Next, Mrs. Benatar covered what services their office offers to their clients from Positive Pay files that help with making sure the checks being cashed on each entity is cashing a valid check issued by that entity for the appropriate amounts, credit lines, online banking and outreach programs. Mrs. Benatar went over the Counties portfolio detail and how much is currently invested within each. Her last slide she discussed talked about the Corporate Bonds that she invests in and their current Moody and S&P outlook. Mrs. Benatar explained to the board that she can never guarantee that she will not have a loss but that she is doing everything she can to mitigate any losses by keeping close tabs on their investments, continuously keeping her strategic plan up to date and following it and by keeping Safety as her office’s number one priority. She did state that she chooses to not invest in the State Trasurer LGIP pool as they suffered greatly in 2002 and 2008 when there were nationwide bankruptcies. 
Chairman Drinen asked for a motion to move the current Chase bank accounts to under the County Treasurer. The motion was moved by Clerk Timberman and seconded by Member Treharne. 
Motion passed unanimously. 

5. Approval of Minutes: December 19, 2017
Minutes were approved as presented.
6. Correspondence: 
There was no correspondence.
7. Financial Reports: 
Chief Tope explained to the Board that Salaries and Overtime categories are a little overspent for the time of year but that it is due to the expenditure of the PSPRS Parker Case refund and overtime within the District due to Chief Tope moving from a captain position to chief and Bear Jaw having a very busy wildland season. He said that everything else bottom line is where it needs to be expense wise. There were no other questions. 
8. Office Managers Report: 

Office Manager Mohler explained to the Board that the outstanding balance with our ambulance billing company is moving down each month. She also stated that we will are waiting on one last Bear Jaw wildland billing payment and one payment that she billed separately for PJ and Robert’s California trip, but with the lack of Federal funds it would be a while before we see the payments come in. Chief Tope explained that due to the lack of weather in the area our medical calls are down. 
9. Chiefs Report:  
A. Response Exception Reports:
Chief Tope explained that A-shift had a bad accident on the highway with multiple vehicle and an individual needing to be airlifted to the hospital who later passed away. This accident was not weather related. He stated that anyone traveling the highway’s needs to slow down and be aware of their surroundings. 
B. Update on Legislative Issues:
Chief Tope said that the Governors Office of Highway Safety grant just opened so he will be looking at that and writing it for something. He said that the AFG grant has still not opened but he will keep an eye open for that. Chief Tope said that he will be picking up the gas monitor that was awarded to use through ADEQ and that he just found out that we were awarded the grant through the VFA for a 50/50 split of PPE pants for the guys.  
C. Operational Report: 
Chief Tope stated that he has sent out about 10 more annexation letters to properties that have structures on them in hopes of contracting or annexing them in to our boundaries. Chief Tope said that one of John Welsch’s dreams for the department was to have a weather station, so he had Firefighter Mohler purchase and install a station that will now supply more accurate weather descriptions for the park. Next, he explained that he was able to get the AED machine back from the County Sheriff’s Office and will be placing it at the Post Office. There was also an AED machine at the Country Club on their bar cart that is no longer in use so they will be locating that particulat AED to the gym and the second one they have there is currently located in the Club House. He said that the Union is considering purchasing a box for the AED in the gym as a thanks to the Country Club for allowing them to use the gym. Lastly, he said that Munds Park CERT brought in a card with a $250.00 dollar donation to the department to be used for the Ambulance payment for their appreciation of the departments support of their group. 
Clerk Timberman explained that Captain Garcia talked to her about his Drone class he took while at AFDA and she wanted to know if Chief Tope thought it was a good thing to have here and if so, maybe they could get the Auxiliary to purchase it. Chief Tope stated that he thought it would be very useful to the Department to use on highway accidents and that he was going to look into Fire Department specific drones and see about writing a grant for one. 

Chief Tope also stated that the Engineer’s test will be happening the end of January. He said that we have five possibly six guys testing. 

10. DISCUSSION AND VOTE: Re-do Pinewood Fire Department Website:
Chief Tope stated to the board that our current website was originally built and maintained by a friend of one of the guys at the Department and it needs to be redone. The website had a glitch that wiped a lot of information back to February of 2017. He said that we have two quotes to re-build and train the department that range from $2500 - $5000 dollars. Office Manager Mohler explained that she tried to get the agenda’s and minute’s back up to date on the website, but it is not allowing any file other than an image file to be uploaded so at this point in time she cannot get those back on the website. Chief Tope said that he would like to use funds in the Capital Reserve funds to pay for this to be done. 

Chairman Drinen asked that this matter be tabled till the next board meeting when Chief Tope 


has a chance to get both proposals from both vendors to see which one will work best for the Department. Motion was moved by Member Rose and seconded by Member Barnes. 
Motion passed unanimously. 

11. Call to the Public:
Lynne Young just wanted to state what a great job the Fire Department does for the community and what a great job Chief Tope was doing. Chairman Drinen thanked Bob Timberman for his assistance with getting the Fire Department a discount on the new windows that were purchased for the station. 
The meeting was adjourned at 4:20 P.M.

Next Meeting:
February 20, 2018 at 3 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by   ____________________________________________________


       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
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